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Dear Families, 

What a busy week of learning we have had. The Year 3s had a fantastic motivator day 

where they dressed up as Stone Age people, they ended the day with a camp fire.  

We would really appreciate it if you could take the time to complete our parent survey. 

This will really help us to be the best we can be.  https://forms.office.com/e/zHdc0yVmb7  

On Saturday we are having our ‘Do it Day’, this is to develop our outside area. Details are 

on this newsletter, please come along if you can—there will be cake! We are excited 

about these plans and we know that the children will love using this new area when it is 

finished. 

Thank you for your on going support it is much appreciated. 

Reception—Fal class 

Reception has settled well into the school routines and have loved learning 

both inside and outside. We are very proud of their positive attitude to 

learning . 
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A huge thank you for supporting 

our non uniform day in aid of Shel-

terbox. We raised £214.  If you 

would still like to donate then 

please do so via Parent Pay or 

send in cash to the office . The 

children really enjoyed the talk 

from Sam Hewett, one of our par-

ents ,about the important work 

that Shelterbox do. 
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Year 6 

Year 6 have been using multi link to prove 

and disprove if numbers are squares or 

cubes in maths  This builds on an excel-

lent investigation into Prime numbers  

       KS2 Multi skills 

14 pupils from Years 5 

and 6 attended this year’s 

multi skills event where 

the children got to try out 

many different activities. 

It was great fun and one 

child from each school 

was awarded a medal for 

teamwork and resilience. 

From Constantine, Logan was selected. 

Well done Logan and all the children who 

represented us. 

Attendance figures to date 

Whole school:  

Expectation:  

96.1% 

Please remember to ring the office 

to inform us when your child is ab-

sent. This needs to be done for 

each day they are absent. 
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Sporting News– Mawnan Fun Run 

Herbie (year 2) and Josh (year 3) took part in the Mawnan Fun Run on Sunday. 

They both ran unaccompanied and overall came in 13th (Josh) 

and right behind 14th (Herbie). When the results were in we 

found out they came they came in 2nd and 3rd boy 8 and un-

der category– amazing!! They both had lots of fun and great to 

bump into each other and run together.   

Y4—Kenwyn 

Year 4 went on a learning walk in science, looking for living and non living things. We 

then learned the 7 characteristics of all living things and checked our original ideas. 

https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=constantine+primary+school&source=lmns&bih=688&biw=1536&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjc_rWD0cL7AhVD4oUKHXjNARgQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA#


   9th 
DECEMBER 
2022 

Year 3—Helford  

Helford have had the best week celebrating our inspirational learning about the Stone 
Age. Our Stone Age day consisted of: making bread, cooking on the campfire, trying 
homemade apple juice, designing and building Neolithic homes, designing and making 
jewellery and making natural pigment from turmeric, beetroot, mud, charcoal, berries 
and more! We had a real blast and so many learning opportunities arose from the day. 
A huge thank you to Helford parents for their kind donations - couldn't have done it 
without you all. 
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                  Cornwall Netball 

Isla played against the top players in        

Cornwall with her team on Saturday at Sir 

Ben Ainslee Sports Centre in Truro. This 

event was to decide which pool and divi-

sion each team would play in. It was very 

exciting and Isla played goal attack and she 

was amazing– well done Isla! 

Netball League 2023 

Our team have played really well this season, 

getting to know each other as a team and 

communicating on court to win the ball. We 

have lost against 2 schools and had cracking 

wins against Flushing, Mylor and against Ma-

be on Wednesday with a 6-0 win.  

Next week we play our final two matches 

against Kennal Vale and Penryn Primary. 

Year 6—Tresillian 

Our fabulous Y6s had a fantastic 

time at the Royal Cornwall Museum. 

They learnt how the Egyptians 

mummified the dead, along with 

lots of other exciting facts. 

 

Our promises  

We have moved from having 6 golden 

rules to 3 promises. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also streamlined our values 

from 8 to 3. These are  

Respect, Equality and Resilience. 

We are focusing on these in our collec-

tive worship. 
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School council  

This week, the newly appointed 

school council held their first 

meeting. The children were all 

really enthusiastic and came with 

lots of ideas they would like to 

explore this year. These included 

traffic safety in the village, how 

to reduce plastic waste within 

our school and charity events. 

Keep an eye out for more details 

and if you have any ideas for our 

school and village community. 

Cober class 

In Cober class, the children have been explor-

ing different lines that they can draw; vertical, 

horizontal, curved!  We have thought about 

how our pencil grip may change in an art lesson 

and the effect that this has alongside using 

sketch pencils - we didn't know there were so 

many different types! 

 








